
BOARD MINUTES 
AUGUST 8, 2022 

 
The Keokuk County Board of Supervisors met in regular session, Monday, August 8, 2022 in the 
Board Room of the Courthouse.  Present were:  Michael C. Hadley, Fred Snakenberg, Daryl Wood 
and Christy Bates, County Auditor. 
 
8:30 a.m.- Meeting was called to order.  Motion was made by Deke Wood to approve the agenda.  
Fred Snakenberg seconded the motion.  All ayes and motion carried.  Also present was Casey Jarmes, 
News-Review. 
 
8:31 a.m. - Review and approval of minutes of previous board meeting was held.  Motion was made 
by Fred Snakenberg to approve the minutes of August 1, 2022 as submitted.  Deke Wood seconded 
the motion.  All ayes and motion carried. 
 
8:40 a.m. - Possible approval of Iowa DOT Preconstruction Agreement for primary road project along 
Iowa 22 from Iowa 21 junction to the Iowa 149 East junction within Keokuk County. Motion was 
made by Deke Wood to approve the agreement as submitted and to authorize the Chairman of the 
Board of Supervisors to sign on behalf of Keokuk County.  Fred Snakenberg seconded the motion.  
All ayes and motion carried.    
 
8:45 a.m. - Review and possible approval of personnel report for Allison M. Kephart, full-time County 
Attorney Administrative Assistant was held with Amber Thompson, County Attorney.  Fred 
Snakenberg moved to approve hire as submitted.  Deke Wood seconded the motion.  All ayes and 
motion carried. 
 
8:50 a.m. -Review and approval of quarterly report of fees collected by the County Auditor and 
Sheriff and monthly report of fees collected by the County Recorder and Clerk of Court was held.  
Deke Wood moved to approve reports as submitted.  Fred Snakenberg seconded the motion.  All ayes 
and motion carried 
 
8:55 a.m. -Various board and committee reports were held.  Fred Snakenberg participated in a Decat 
meeting.  Mike Hadley attended a Martinsburg City County meeting and National Night Out. Deke 
Wood had no scheduled meetings last week. 
 
9:00 a.m. -Discussion of old/new business and public comment was held.  The Board shared a letter 
from the Iowa Firearms Coalition summarizing Iowa Code 724.28, that states a political subdivision 
shall not enact firearm regulations.  Christy Bates reported that Keokuk County has now completed 
the National Opioid Settlement portal registration process.  Board consensus approved to join in 
“Operation Green Light”, a show of veteran support by displaying green lights in the Courthouse 
windows, on November 7-13, 2022.   
 
There being no further business, motion to adjourn was made by Mike Hadley.  All ayes and the 
meeting adjourned at 9:02 a.m. 
 
The Keokuk County Board of Supervisors adjourned to meet August 15, 2022. 
 
 
              ________________________ 
                         Michael C. Hadley, Chairman 
              Board of Supervisors 
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